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We’re done with Rebellion and now it is time to start the
fallout. The big story was the return of Broken Matt Hardy,
who seems to want the World Title back. I’m not sure how well
that is going to go but it seems like we have at least a
general direction for Under Siege next month. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Long Rebellion recap.

Opening sequence.

Here is Nic Nemeth to get things going. He appreciates the
welcome but thought he would be here as World Champion. There
are no excuses because he left it out there in the ring and he
failed. His family was right there in the front row and he let
them down. Right now he doesn’t know what to do next and he
feels broken inside…which brings out Broken Matt Hardy to
interrupt.

Matt had a pre-mo-neetion that he would be in the ring with
the World Champion at the end of Rebellion, which he was
hoping would be Nemeth. We look at the end of the match, where
Nemeth’s shoulder was clearly up. Hardy wants the World Title
and says Nemeth can have a shot down the line, but here is the
System, including World Champion Moose, to interrupt.

Moose says Hardy thinks he is the coach of the Las Vegas

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/04/29/impact-wrestling-april-25-2024-letting-good-wrestlers-wrestle/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/04/29/impact-wrestling-april-25-2024-letting-good-wrestlers-wrestle/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/04/29/impact-wrestling-april-25-2024-letting-good-wrestlers-wrestle/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/04/20/impact-wrestling-april-18-2024-antebellum/


Raiders, which is why the team is so bad. You can’t challenge
a play in wrestling but Nemeth says come say this to their
faces. Eddie Edwards says Nemeth is here to be the next Kurt
Angle but he might not even be Eric Angle. Nemeth challenges
Edwards for tonight. This was shorter than I thought and set
up a main event, plus pointed us in the direction for some
other stuff. That’s not too bad, unlike Hardy, who is rather
bad.

Santino Marella oversees the ballot box for crowning a new #1
contender to the X-Division Title. Jordynne Grace comes in for
some glaring.

We look at some of the insanity in the Knockouts Title match
at Rebellion, with PCO interfering and Sami Callihan returning
before Jordynne Grace retained over Steph de Lander.

Grace is glad she had PCO on standby but didn’t know Callihan
was coming. Next week, the title is on the line again Miyu
Yamashita, who comes in to say she’s winning the title.

Mike Santana vs. Myron Reed

The Rascalz are here with Reed and offer an early distraction
so Reed can jump him to start. A slingshot Codebreaker gives
Reed two but Santana is back up with some chops. Santana is
knocked to the ramp but manages to block the jumping cutter.
The Buck Fifty drops Reed and a running Blockbuster takes out
the Rascalz for a bonus. Back in and Spin The Block finishes
for Santana at 2:57. They packed a lot in there and Santana
continues to look good.

Post match here is Steve Maclin (who Santana beat in his
return at Rebellion) to ask the Rascalz to go after Santana.
That’s a negative, so Maclin tries it alone and has to run
from a Spin The Block attempt.

Steph de Lander and Kon issue the challenge to Jordynne Grace
and PCO for Under Siege.



Here is Josh Alexander for a chat. He declares it a good day
because he is in a TNA ring. At Rebellion, he showed what this
place meant to him and you can call him the gatekeeper around
here. The one thing he hasn’t been called around here in far
too long is World Champion, but here is Frankie Kazarian to
interrupt.

Kazarian won at Rebellion too so he should be getting that
World Title shot. Alexander is down for a #1 contenders match
but Kazarian says he’s too banged up after Rebellion. That’s
fine  with  Alexander,  who  is  cool  with  being  #1  contender
without a match. That doesn’t work for Kazarian (yes he says
brother) so the match is on…right now.

Frankie Kazarian vs. Josh Alexander

For a future World Title shot, with Kazarian in street clothes
and Alexander in a track suit. Kazarian throws a jacket at him
to start and chokes in the corner but Alexander makes the
clothesline  comeback.  We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with
commentary saying this is NOT a #1 contenders match, despite
it being kind of perfect to be one.

Alexander  misses  the  running  crossbody  on  the  apron  and
Kazarian hits a slingshot legdrop for two. A running Russian
legsweep gives Kazarian two more and a fisherman’s suplex is
good for the same. Alexander fights back and hits a Regal Roll
for  two  of  his  own  but  Kazarian  pulls  him  into  the
chickenwing. That’s reversed into the ankle lock but Kazarian
slips out and hits the apron Fameasser.

Fade To Black and the C4 Spike are both blocked so Alexander
goes with the ankle lock again. With that broken up, Alexander
snaps off a German suplex for two more. Frustration is setting
in so Kazarian sends him to the apron for a slingshot cutter.
Kazarian brings in a chair and a chain, with the former being
taken away so he grabs the latter. Cue Eric Young to take the
chain away, allowing Alexander to grab the ankle lock for the



tap at 12:52.

Rating: B-. This was the weekly “let two good wrestlers have a
wrestling match” match and as usual, it went pretty well.
Alexander getting back into the title hunt is a good thing,
but egads Young vs. Kazarian needs to either be over or take a
long break. They just had a big bloody match over the weekend
and they’re already back at it? That’s a bit much.

Santino Marella says Jake Something can’t have another X-
Division Title shot. Hammerstone comes in and wants to talk
about Rebellion, but gets in Something’s face instead. Santino
makes the match at Under Siege.

Here is First Class, with hip hop legend Bun B, for a chat. AJ
Francis tells the fans to make some noise for B before telling
them to shut up. B praises the first class accommodations with
First Class before Rich Swann brags about beating Joe Hendry.
Cue Hendry, to say he suffered an injury after the match but
he knows he owes Francis an apology. That comes next week.

Ash By Elegance vs. Xia Brookside

They glare at each other to start before slugging it out, with
Ash getting the better of things. Ash stomps away in the
corner and gets two off a suplex. They go to the ramp where
Ash  drops  her  again,  setting  up  a  chinlock  back  inside.
Brookside fights up and sends her into the corner for some
running knees to the back. A high crossbody gives Brookside
two but Ash sends her crashing out to the floor. Back in and
Ash loads up a foreign object, which is quickly taken away,
allowing Brookside to roll her up for the pin at 6:59.

Rating: C. That one surprised me as I wouldn’t have bet on Ash
losing anytime soon. The good thing here is it was presented
like Brookside catching her rather than flat out beating her
which leaves Ash looking a bit stronger. You can pretty much
guarantee a rematch, maybe as soon as Under Siege, but for
now, it was an intriguing enough twist.



Trey Miguel has won the election for an X-Division Title shot
but there are allegations of BALLOT BOX STUFFING! Mustafa Ali
says he shouldn’t defend the title at all, but Santino Marella
says we can have a run off, in the form of a #1 contenders
match next week.

Here  are  the  Good  Hands  to  complain  about  Sami  Callihan
attacking  them  at  Rebellion.  They  wanted  a  match  with
Callihan,  who  wants  to  fight  both  of  them.

Sami Callihan vs. Good Hands

Sami jumps them to start and uses a picture of PCO to paper
cut their fingers. Skyler manages a quick spear off the apron
and Hotch adds a moonsault off the apron. Back in and Callihan
knocks Hotch out of the air, setting up the Cactus Driver 97
for the pin at 2:40.

Steve Maclin offers an alliance with Frankie Kazarian so they
can deal with Eric Young and Mike Santana. Kazarian seems to
be pondering.

Here’s what’s coming at Under Siege.

Eddie Edwards vs. Nic Nemeth

Alisha Edwards and Brian Myers are here with Eddie while Nic’s
brother Ryan is in the front row. They go to the mat to start
with  Nic  getting  a  headscissors  into  a  headlock.  Eddie
reverses into a headlock of his own but Nic slips out. The
superkick is cut off by an Alisha distraction though and Eddie
hammers away on the ropes.

Eddie whips him chest first into the chest for two, followed
by a snap suplex into a knee drop for the same. Nic fights up
and hammers away but Myers offers a distraction so Eddie can
knock him out to the floor. We take a break and come back with
Eddie  kneeing  him  in  the  ribs  for  two,  setting  up  the
chinlock. Nic fights up and hits a neckbreaker out of the



corner, setting up the rapid fire elbows.

The running DDT gives Nic two but Eddie rolls outside to avoid
the superkick. Back in and Nic gets crotched on top, setting
up a superplex into a tiger driver for two. Eddie takes too
long setting up his own superkick, allowing Nic to superkick
him into an Angle Slam. They slug it out until a double
clothesline leaves both of them down. The referee has to yell
at Ryan and Myers for fighting on the floor, allowing Moose to
run in with a belt shot. The Boston Knee Party finishes for
Eddie at 16:30.

Rating: B-. Much like the other long match, you know you’re
going to get at least pretty good stuff out of these two
because they’re both polished veterans. They had a good match
here and the ending should set up something at Under Siege.
It’s not a classic, but it worked well for a first time TV
main event.

Post match Moose wraps a chair around Nic’s neck and smashes
it with another chair. Speedball Mountain runs in to chase the
System off to end the show.

Overall Rating: B. This was the kind of show that the company
needed with only eight days to go before Under Siege. They set
up a bunch of the show’s matches in a hurry while giving us a
pair of rather good one off matches here. As usual, TNA knows
how to get things done when they need to and they did just
that right here.

Results
Mike Santana b. Myron Reed – Spin The Block
Josh Alexander b. Frankie Kazarian – Ankle lock
Ash By Elegance b. Xia Brookside – Rollup
Sami Callihan b. Good Hands – Cactus Driver 97 to Hotch
Eddie Edwards b. Nic Nemeth – Boston Knee Party

 



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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